March School Board Meeting Synopsis

· Approved March 14 agenda, February 8 minutes with one correction (in Mrs. Vermeulen’s report change Audra School to Audra Scheel), and the bills and financial report.

· Approved cashing out the $200,000 CD for SPED fund in March whose end of term was to be May 2017 due to a low cash flow in the SPED account.

· Mrs. Whitney reported that the main run of Legislature was completed on March 11 with final veto day on March 29th; there will be meetings and webinars about the new funding formula and she will get information to the board; contracts will go out to staff soon; and the reimbursement for January was submitted in time so the balance will be better next month.
· Mrs. Vermeulen reported that track will start next week; LEP testing is completed at the Colony; science testing for grades 5, 8, and 11 will run March 28 – April 22; home school students will need to test during that same time frame; and Children’s Theatre will be the first week of May.
· Mr. Siemsen reported that the 3rd Quarter ended on March 10th with report cards and honor roll handed out on March 17th; FFA, Winterguard, and Band have many competitions scheduled this spring; track will start March 21st; Senior Experience presentations will be held on the morning of March 24th; potential options to address floors throughout the building; attended Perkins CTE funding meeting with Mr. Gross and Mrs. Bechen to discuss potential of joining other schools in a consortium for Ag Education money; Prom is April 2nd with pictures taken in the afternoon; and proposed coop with Woonsocket for Cross Country.

· The board discussed how Gayle should vote on the Group Health Insurance Pool and got an update from Troy, Clayton, and Justin on the informal meetings with Woonsocket and Wessington Springs representatives on March 7.
· The board and administration would like to congratulate the GBB team on their 3rd place finish at the State “B” Tournament.

· Approved the contracts of Corey Flatten as Head Track Coach at the rate of $2,565 and Tim McCain as MS Track Coach at the rate of $1,100 effective immediately.

· Approved the 2016-2017 academic calendar.  (Located in the Drive.)
· Approved the rates for summer Driver’s Education program as $150 for in-district or enrolled Sanborn Central students and $350 for out-of-district students.

· Acknowledged the letter received by the SCEO to enter into negotiations and set the date for April 11 beginning after the regular board meeting which starts at 5:00.  
· Held executive session to discuss personnel.

· Approved a 1-year contract for Justin Siemsen as the Superintendent/HS Principal and 3-year contracts for Connie Vermeulen as PK-8 Principal and Gayle Bechen as Business Manager. 

· Approved the certified and classified contracts for the 2016-2017 school year with the understanding that some reassignments and letters of intent to not rehire may be necessary.  Troy Olson abstained on the classified contract vote. 
· Adjourned at 8:11am.

· Next scheduled regular board meeting is set for Monday, April 11, in Forestburg at 5:00 pm with teacher negotiations to follow.

